Welcome Rev. Yong Shik An, as a special envoy from True Parents
Lisbon, Portugal, 6. December 2012

On 1st of December we had the privilege in Portugal to welcome Rev Yong Shik An, as a
special envoy from True Parent. He presented a wonderful Sunday Service and requested
some more time with the members.

On 6 December at 20.30 about 25 members gathered in the Peace Embassy in Lisbon. The
atmosphere was relaxed and everybody was eager to listen more of Rev. An words. As usual
we had songs at the beginning to make a good preparation and worm up the spiritual world
too. Before starting his speech Rev. An presented us with the opportunity to ask questions
that we may have, as it was ready to answer any concern we may have. Either being well
informed or not particularly curious the questions were very few and only in the end.

The interest was high though, since everybody listened carefully and took extensive notes.
The topics were: our identity as members, the importance of True Parents tradition and the
deep roots in the Korean culture and maybe the most important the attitude and proper
raising of the second generation as future leaders of our community and world.

Showing the difference between the western culture and oriental culture Rev. An pointed
out the importance of identifying subject and object when it comes to education and
tradition.

The experience was very intense and the time flow was not a matter. The speaker had a real
gift to capture the interest of the audience.

We are grateful for the occasion and hope to practice and apply in the true way Tue Parents
tradition and be worthy of their heritage.

Thank You for this special occasion.
Greetings to all.

Sérgio Neto






